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August 24, 2021  
 
CVRD lifts State of Local Emergency, Evacuation Alert for area residences 
 
DUNCAN, BC – The CVRD’s Regional Emergency Operations Centre (REOC) is lifting 
the State of Local Emergency for the Mt. Hayes wildfire and rescinding the joint 
Evacuation Alert for 20 residential properties in the surrounding area.  
 
The joint Evacuation Alert with the Regional District of Nanaimo that is being lifted as of 
Tuesday night is for addresses on Takala Road, David Road and Ivey Road, and based 
on the recommendation of BC Wildfire Service (BCWS).  
 
The Mt. Hayes wildfire continues to be classified as “Being Held” and the containment 
line has successfully aided the efforts of BCWS crews.  Ongoing suppression efforts are 
focused on the area to the south where the fire is dug in and continues to burn.  
 
As a result, residents may experience wildfire smoke for the next several more days and 
are advised to take steps to limit exposure.  
 
The Evacuation Alerts for the FortisBC facility and the Bush Creek Fish Hatchery 
continue to remain in place.  
 
On Wednesday, the CVRD is downgrading the REOC to a Level 1 and will continue to 
receive updates from BCWS.  
 
No further updates are expected unless there is a significant change to the status of the 
fire.  
 
The CVRD wishes to extend its thanks and appreciation to the public and media for 
sharing information during the Mt. Hayes wildfire and other emergency incidents.  
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For more information, please contact: 
 
Mike Gregory 
Information Officer, Regional Emergency Operations Centre 
250-210-1740 
mgregory@ladysmith.ca 
 
 

mailto:mgregory@ladysmith.ca




EVACUATION ALERT CANCELLED 
Mt. Hayes Wildfire 

AUGUST 24, 2021 at 20:00hrs 

The joint Evacuation Alert, pursuant to Section 12 (1) of the BC Emergency Program Act issued 
August 20, 2021 at 1230hrs to the following areas of the Cowichan Valley Regional District and 
the Regional District of Nanaimo has been cancelled.  

The Cowichan Valley Regional District and the Regional District of Nanaimo have been advised 

that the Mount Hayes wildfire is being held and imminent risk of danger to life and properties 

in your area has diminished at this time. 

The following properties are included within this Evacuation Alert Cancellation: 

12800 IVEY RD 
12818 IVEY RD 
12838 IVEY RD 
12844 IVEY RD 
5580 TAKALA RD 
5621 TAKALA RD 
5635 TAKALA RD 
5675 TAKALA RD 
5680 TAKALA RD 
5685 TAKALA RD 
5730 TAKALA RD 
5735 TAKALA RD 
5680 DAVID RD 
5690 DAVID RD 
5692 DAVID RD 
5694 DAVID RD 
5696 DAVID RD 
5698 DAVID RD 
5700 DAVID RD 
5775 DAVID RD 

This Evacuation Alert is no longer in effect 

An Evacuation Alert may need to be reissued; however, if that is deemed necessary, the 
Evacuation Alert process will re-commence. 



 
 

 

For more information visit RDN’s website at https://rdn.bc.ca  or contact the RDN at 
eocinformationoff@rdn.bc.ca  or visit the CVRD’s website at www.cvrd.ca or contact the CVRD at 
EOC.Information@cvrd.bc.ca.  

 

 

  ____________________________          

REOC Director    Tyler Brown 

Cowichan Valley Regional District    Chair, Regional District of Nanaimo 
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